
 
RECONCILIATION 
By appointment by calling the Priest  
 
ANOINTING OF THE SICK / MINISTRY TO THE SICK 
Please call the Parish Office to arrange for anointing for 
someone who is seriously ill, preparing for surgery or  
home-bound. We can visit upon request 
 
MARRIAGE 
Please contact the Priest to make  arrangements at least 
nine months in advance   
 
SACRAMENTS 

• Baptism 
• Confirmation/First Eucharist (Grade 2+) 
• First Reconciliation (Grade 4+) 
• Rite Of Christian Initiation For Adults 
• Rite Of Christian Initiation For Children 

 

Contact:  sacraments@resurrectionparish.ca 
 
FUNERALS 
Our staff are able to assist you during this difficult time. 
Once you have contacted the funeral home, please call the 
Parish Office to plan the funeral Mass and other 
arrangements  
 
PARISH REGISTRATION 
Registration forms are available on the Resurrection web-
site, at the parish office or at the Welcome Desk. Please 
notify the Parish Office of any address changes. 
 
HOSPITAL CHAPLAINS 
Hospital chaplains visit patients and their families to  
address any spiritual needs, to pray, to provide a friendly 
face and comforting presence, to talk about people’s fears 
and concerns, to bring Communion, and to contact a priest 
for anointing of the sick. 
 
 

Pasqua Hospital:  306-519-1380 
Wascana Rehabilitation Centre:  306-530-6511 

General Hospital:  306-519-1405 

REGULAR MASS TIMES: 
Saturday: 5:00pm 
Sunday: 9:00am & 11:00am 
 
Monday, Wednesday, Thursday and Friday 9:00am 
Tuesday evening: 7:00pm 
 
Masses are broadcast daily at 9:00 am, the links are on our  
website at resurrectionparish.ca  

Pastoral Team 
Father Rick Krofchek (306-352-0988) 

Assisting Priest: Father Mau Nguyen  -  Deacon: Reverend Mr. Joe Lang   

INFORMATION 

   
  Monday        9:00am    + Therese Terry 
                                          
  Tuesday        7:00pm    + Crispuloelico     
                      by Naria Navarette 
              

  Wednesday  9:00am    + Richard Murray 
                      by Kathy Murray                                                                

  Thursday      9:00am    + Shirley Jacquin 
                      by Rose Tymura 
            

  Friday           9:00am     + Istvan Varga  
                      by Alex Gedo & Helen Schmidt 

3155 Windsor Park Road  -  Regina, SK   S4V 3B1 
Phone: 306-352-0800   Fax: 306-352-0999   
Email:  office@resurrectionparish.ca 
Office Hours:  Monday – Friday: 9:00 am – 2:00 pm 
Please ring the doorbell 

 

Today’s Readings 
Jeremiah 17.5-8 
Ps 1.1-2, 3, 4+6 

1 Corinthians 15.12, 16-20 
Luke 6.17, 20-26 

Blessed are the poor,  
but woe to you who are rich! 



OURPARISH 
EVENTS FROM OUR PARISH AND OUR FAITH COMMUNITY 

Visit our web site for more events and information 

www.resurrectionparish.ca 

We extend our deepest sympathy to and pray for  the family and friends of  

Lorna Suwala 
who has passed away. 

We pray that Lorna and all the souls of the faithful  
departed rest in peace.  

Effective February 7th, the guidelines for in 
person gatherings outside of Mass have 
changed.   
 

In person gatherings at Resurrection Parish have resumed with the  
exception of Children’s Liturgy which will resume Sunday, February 27th. 
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to call our Parish  
office at 306-352-0800. 

OUR PARISH HAS AN ACTIVE PRAYER MINISTRY. IF YOU OR SOMEONE 
YOU KNOW IS IN NEED OF PRAYER, OR IF YOU WISH TO JOIN THE PRAY-

ER MINISTRY PLEASE CONTACT  
Glenda Lemire, Ph. 306-781-2393  
Email Glenda.lemire@gmail.com 

Is Your Address Correct? 
 
Do we have your correct address on file?  If you have moved or are  
planning to move, please go to the website and print out a Registration Form, 
complete and return it to the office ASAP as the Finance Office will be  
completing the Donation Receipts soon.  Please  discard 2021 or earlier  
envelopes to receive proper credit in 2022 (you have a different envelope  
number)!!!  Your 2022 Offertory Envelopes are available to be picked up in the 
Greeting Area, if you need assistance please ask one of the ushers, they will be happy to assist 
you. 



SACRAMENTS 
        … an ongoing journey of faith 

Visit our web site for more events and information 

 

 
Baptism 
Registration is ongoing   
  

Preparation classes are required, so register 
as soon as possible. Registration can be 
submitted and classes taken prior to the 
birth of your child. 
  
A baptism celebration is scheduled for April 
24, 2022. The celebration will be filled as 
completed registrations are received. 
  
  
Register by email to:  
sacraments@resurrectionparish.ca.  
 
 
Children’s sacrament programs have  
started. We have gone to an online version, 
if you wish to register for confirmation/first 
Eucharist or First Reconciliation you may do 
so by contacting the parish office.  
 
If you have questions you can  either 
email the address above or call Barb at 
306-352-8044.  

   

Anointing of Sick – available to anyone 
who is seriously ill or preparing for surgery  
 

Reconciliation – Priests are available before 
or after any Mass - or by appointment  
 

Marriage – register as soon as possible to 
ensure marriage preparation can be       
completed  
 

For any of these sacraments               
Call Fr. Rick at 306-352-0988 

Mark 16:15-16a 
And he said to them, “Go into all 
the world and proclaim the gospel 
to the whole creation. Whoever be-
lieves and is baptized will be saved, 



OURPARISH 
EVENTS FROM OUR PARISH AND OUR FAITH COMMUNITY 

Visit our web site for more events and information 

www.resurrectionparish.ca 

Did you know that you can send your weekly tithes and offerings now by e-transfer? Send them to  
finance@resurrectionparish.ca and they will be included with your annual tax receipt. If you would like to    

inquire about other ways of giving electronically, please email the Parish at  
finance@resurrectionparish.ca or call our office at 306-352-0800. Thank you again 
for your generosity in doing the Lord’s work in our Parish, our community, our city, 
and beyond. 

 We’re looking for people to sign up to help with all liturgical ministries. Even if you 
had helped out in the past; please take this opportunity to sign up again. Please see 
our website for more information 

Thank You 

Your 2021 income tax receipts are now 
available for pick-up  

There are containers in the Gathering Space where you 
can drop off your palm leaves for use on Ash Wednesday. 

Do you feel called to share your musical gifts?   
 
We are looking for singers for a new choir, which will sing 
once a month on the 4th weekend Saturday at 5:00.  Practices 
will be just before mass.   
 
Please contact Elaine at elaine.verhelst@sasktel.net. 



Visit our web site for more events and information 

www.resurrectionparish.ca 

YOUTH 
… faith, friends and family 



Dec 31st, 2021 FINANCIAL UPDATE 

1. Dec Year to Date Financial Results - Operations: 
 Dec year-to-date financial results reflect a surplus of $136,617.  

 
 A closer look at Mass Collections and Donations: 

 
Revenues:  
The year to date Mass collections are $65,110 lower than budgeted but gratefully the year to date overall 
donations are $76,222 higher than budgeted. The 2021 budget was originally planned with the hopes of 
more people being able to attend Mass earlier in the year, however that did not happen until mid-year.   
 
Expenses: Our expenses are 4.5% less than budgeted year to date.  
 

 
.  

 

2. Remaining debt as of Dec 31st, 2021 is: $875,494. 
One of the finance council goals this year is to focus on debt repayment, in March we made a lump 
sum payment of $150,000 towards our debt.  
 

Thank you for your continued support to our Parish your generosity is greatly appreciated. 
May God bless you and your family always!  

 
Praise the Lord! O give thanks to the Lord, for he is good; for his steadfast  

love endures forever. 
Psalm 106 v 1 

 
 
 
 



The Holy See

MESSAGE OF HIS HOLINESS POPE FRANCIS
FOR THE THIRTIETH WORLD DAY OF THE SICK

February 11, 2022

“Be merciful, even as your Father is merciful” (Lk 6:36).
Standing beside those who suffer on a path of charity

Dear brothers and sisters,

Thirty years ago, Saint John Paul II instituted the World Day of the Sick to encourage the people of
God, Catholic health institutions and civil society to be increasingly attentive to the sick and to
those who care for them. [1]

We are grateful to the Lord for the progress made over the years in the particular Churches
worldwide. Many advances have been made, yet there is still a long way to go in ensuring that all
the sick, also those living in places and situations of great poverty and marginalization, receive the
health care they need, as well as the pastoral care that can help them experience their sickness in
union with the crucified and risen Christ. May the Thirtieth World Day of the Sick – whose closing
celebration, due to the pandemic, will not take place as planned in Arequipa, Peru, but in Saint
Peter’s Basilica in the Vatican – help us grow in closeness and service to the sick and to their
families.

1. Merciful like the Father

The theme chosen for this Thirtieth World Day of the Sick, “Be merciful, even as your Father is
merciful” (Lk 6:36), makes us first turn our gaze towards God, who is “rich in mercy” (Eph 2:4); he
always watches over his children with a father’s love, even when they turn away from him. Mercy
is God’s name par excellence; mercy, understood not as an occasional sentimental feeling but as
an ever-present and active force, expresses God’s very nature.  It combines strength and
tenderness. For this reason, we can say with wonder and gratitude that God’s mercy embraces

https://www.vatican.va/content/john-paul-ii/en/messages/sick.index.html


both fatherhood and motherhood (cf. Is 49:15). God cares for us with the strength of a father and
the tenderness of a mother; he unceasingly desires to give us new life in the Holy Spirit.

2. Jesus, the mercy of the Father

The supreme witness of the Father’s merciful love for the sick is his only-begotten Son. How often
do the Gospels relate Jesus’ encounters with people suffering from various diseases! He “went
about all Galilee, teaching in their synagogues and preaching the gospel of the kingdom and
healing every disease and every infirmity among the people” (Mt 4:23). We do well to ask
ourselves why Jesus showed such great concern for the sick, so much so that he made it
paramount in the mission of the apostles, who were sent by the Master to proclaim the Gospel and
to heal the sick (cf. Lk 9:2).

One twentieth-century philosopher suggests a reason for this: “Pain isolates in an absolute way,
and absolute isolation gives rise to the need to appeal to the other, to call out to the other”. [2]
When individuals experience frailty and suffering in their own flesh as a result of illness, their
hearts become heavy, fear spreads, uncertainties multiply, and questions about the meaning of
what is happening in their lives become all the more urgent. How can we forget, in this regard, all
those patients who, during this time of pandemic spent the last part of their earthly life in solitude,
in an intensive care unit, assisted by generous healthcare workers, yet far from their loved ones
and the most important people in their lives? This helps us to see how important is the presence at
our side of witnesses to God’s charity, who, following the example of Jesus, the very mercy of the
Father, pour the balm of consolation and the wine of hope on the wounds of the sick. [3]

3. To touch the suffering flesh of Christ

Jesus’ invitation to be merciful like the Father has particular significance for healthcare workers. I
think of all those physicians, nurses, laboratory technicians, the support staff and the caretakers of
the sick, as well as the numerous volunteers who donate their precious time to assist those who
suffer. Dear healthcare workers, your service alongside the sick, carried out with love and
competence, transcends the bounds of your profession and becomes a mission. Your hands,
which touch the suffering flesh of Christ, can be a sign of the merciful hands of the Father. Be
mindful of the great dignity of your profession, as well as the responsibility that it entails.

Let us thank the Lord for the progress that medical science has made, especially in recent times;
new technologies have made it possible to prepare therapies that are of great benefit to the sick;
research continues to make a valuable contribution to eliminating old and new pathologies;
rehabilitation medicine has greatly expanded its expertise and skills. None of this, however, must
make us forget the uniqueness of each patient, his or her dignity and frailties. [4] Patients are
always more important than their diseases, and for this reason, no therapeutic approach can
prescind from listening to the patient, his or her history, anxieties and fears. Even when healing is
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not possible, care can always be given. It is always possible to console, it is always possible to
make people sense a closeness that is more interested in the person than in his or her pathology.
For this reason, I would hope that the training provided to health workers might enable them to
develop a capacity for listening and relating to others.

4. Centres of care as “houses of mercy”

The World Day of the Sick is also a good occasion to focus our attention on centres of care. Down
the centuries, showing mercy to the sick led the Christian community to open innumerable “inns of
the good Samaritan”, where love and care can be given to people with various kinds of sickness,
especially those whose health needs are not being met due to poverty or social exclusion or to the
difficulties associated with treating certain pathologies. In these situations, it is children, the elderly
and those who are most frail who most often pay the price. Merciful like the Father, countless
missionaries have combined the preaching of the Gospel with the construction of hospitals,
dispensaries and care homes. These are precious means whereby Christian charity has taken
visible shape and the love of Christ, witnessed by that of his disciples, has become more credible.
I think especially of people in the poorest areas of our planet, where it is sometimes necessary to
travel long distances to find treatment centres that, albeit with limited resources, offer what is
available. We still have a long way to go; in some countries, access to adequate care remains a
luxury. We see this, for example, in the scarcity of available vaccines against Covid-19 in poor
countries; but even more in the lack of treatment for illnesses that require much simpler medicines.

In this context, I wish to reaffirm the importance of Catholic healthcare institutions: they are a
precious treasure to be protected and preserved; their presence has distinguished the history of
the Church, showing her closeness to the sick and the poor, and to situations overlooked by
others. [5] How many founders of religious families have listened to the cry of their brothers and
sisters who lack access to care or are poorly cared for, and have given their utmost in their
service! Today too, even in the most developed countries, their presence is a blessing, since in
addition to caring for the body with all necessary expertise, they can always offer the gift of charity,
which focuses on the sick themselves and their families. At a time in which the culture of waste is
widespread and life is not always acknowledged as worthy of being welcomed and lived, these
structures, like “houses of mercy”, can be exemplary in protecting and caring for all life, even the
most fragile, from its beginning until its natural end.

5. Pastoral mercy: presence and proximity

In the past thirty years, pastoral health care has also seen its indispensable service increasingly
recognized. If the worst discrimination suffered by the poor – including the sick, who are poor in
health – is the lack of spiritual attention, we cannot fail to offer them God’s closeness, his blessing
and his word, as well as the celebration of the sacraments and the opportunity for a journey of
growth and maturation in faith. [6] In this regard, I would like to remind everyone that closeness to
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the sick and their pastoral care is not only the task of certain specifically designated ministers;
visiting the sick is an invitation that Christ addresses to all his disciples. How many sick and elderly
people are living at home and waiting for a visit! The ministry of consolation is a task for every
baptized person, mindful of the word of Jesus: “I was sick and you visited me” ( Mt 25:36).

Dear brothers and sisters, to the intercession of Mary, Health of the Infirm, I entrust all the sick and
their families. United with Christ, who bears the pain of the world, may they find meaning,
consolation and trust. I pray for healthcare workers everywhere, that, rich in mercy, they may offer
patients, together with suitable care, their fraternal closeness.

To all I cordially impart my Apostolic Blessing.

Francis
 

Rome, Saint John Lateran, 10 December 2021, Memorial of Our Lady of Loreto.

____________________________________________________

[1] Cf. SAINT JOHN PAUL II, Letter to Cardinal Fiorenzo Angelini, President of the Pontifical
Council for the Pastoral Care of Healthcare Workers, for the Establishment of the World Day of the
Sick (May 13, 1992).

[2] E. Lévinas, «Une éthique de la souffrance», in Souffrances. Corps et âme, épreuves
partagées, edited by J.-M. von Kaenel, Autrement, Paris 1994, pp. 133-135.

[3] Cf. Roman Missal, Common Preface VIII, Jesus the Good Samaritan.

[4] Cf. Address to the National Federation of the Orders of Physicians and Dental Surgeons, 20
September 2019.

[5] Cf. Angelus from Gemelli Hospital, Rome, 11 July 2021.

[6] Apostolic Exhortation Evangelii Gaudium (24 November 2013), 200.
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Sunday February 13 
                                 2:00 p.m. 
 

 

                                     at 

            St. Peter’s Hall 

            100 Argyle St. 
                         south side entrance 
                         wheelchair accessible 

                         parking in back 
 

 

Sing Some Love Songs 
with 

Free Spirit 
 

Free will offering     
 

Proceeds to St. Peter’s CWL 
 

For more information call Patricia 306 530 3075 



Furniture, dishes,
filing cabinets,
household, and
miscellaneous items!

Grab and 
Go Event

3&4
MARCH

10:00 AM -  3:00
PM

Archdiocesan
Offices
445 Broad St. North

First, come/First served
 No holds or delivery



Archdiocese of Regina

   Bulletin
February 13, 2022
6th Sunday in 
Ordinary Time

Stewardship Bulletin Bit
“Blessed are you when people hate you,…exclude and insult you, and 
denounce your name…on account of the Son of Man.”  (Luke 6:22)
All of us have been in situations when someone has made a negative comment 
or joke about God or our Catholic faith.  How did you respond?  Did you stay 
silent or pretend to go along with the crowd because you didn’t want to cause 
waves and then, later, you felt bad?  Know that God is with you all the time; 
the Holy Spirit will put the right words in your mouth.  Pray for the strength 
and courage to proclaim our faith to others, especially during uncomfortable 
situations.

Page One

TF283: Theological Arsonist Crossover with Dr. Brett 
Salkeld and Jonah Saller
We are excited to present a special cross-over episode of 
Thinking Faith featuring Theological Arsonist host, Jonah 
Saller discussing Brett’s book Transubstantiation: Theology, 
History, and Christian Unity.
Show Snippet: “I can’t tell you how long I believed that what 
was physically changing was the physical elements were 
becoming the physical body and blood of Christ under this 
disguise...”
Listen to more from the Theological Arsonist at: http://
jonahsaller.com/index.php/theological-arsonist-podcast/
https://thinkingfaith.libsyn.com/theological-arsonist-
crossover-with-dr-brett-salkeld-and-jonah-saller

FREE Books DVDS and More
The staff at the Pastoral Centre are preparing to move in the next 
couple of months. We will have tables with free items
including office paper, DVDs, books and other miscellaneous office 
items available for free at our offices. The items will be clearly 
marked in the main hallway. Due to covid, we request you call 
ahead to book a time to browse the items. All items are on a first-
come first-serve basis and the tables will be refreshed regularly 
with new free items. Call Joan at 306-352-1651 to arrange a time 
to stop by. 

From the Office of Youth and Young Adult Ministry...
The Office of Youth and Young Adult Ministry is in the 
process of planning a pilgrimage journey to World Youth 
Day in Lisbon, Portugal in August of 2023. https://www.
lisboa2023.org/en/ If you will be 18 or over by August of 
2023 and would like to consider becoming a part of this 
pilgrimage community, please join us on Thursday, February 
24th at 7:00 – 8:30 over Zoom. https://us02web.zoom.us/j/
86286663850?pwd=VDJLUzMrMHZack96ZnF0dmpzL3F6
UT09

Synod 2021 2023
Join the most ambitious, global consultation endeavor in  
human history! archregina.sk.ca/synod-2021-2023

itwewin Corner (itwewin is the Cree word which means 
‘the word’ or ‘as it is said...’)
Fr. John Weckend, Archdiocese of Regina Truth and 
Reconciliation Healing Committee
Did you know that... with the signing of the Numbered 
Treaties (including Treaty 4) the Canadian government 
virtually became the sole supplier of food for the Indigenous 
people of the Plains after the bison were slaughtered by the 
hundreds, at the direction of the government, to force First 
Nations to make treaty. The buffalo provided everything 
for their survival. The federal government then held back 
on food supplies to control the Indigenous population and 
force them onto reserves. One of the treaty promises to 
First Nations was that the government would help in times 
of famine. Famine that was caused by the government.

The Archdiocese of Regina is located on Treaty 4 Territory, the 
traditional lands of the Nêhiyawak, Nahkawé, and Nakota, and 

homeland of the Dakota, Lakota, and  Métis peoples.

http://jonahsaller.com/index.php/theological-arsonist-podcast/
http://jonahsaller.com/index.php/theological-arsonist-podcast/
https://thinkingfaith.libsyn.com/theological-arsonist-crossover-with-dr-brett-salkeld-and-jonah-sall
https://thinkingfaith.libsyn.com/theological-arsonist-crossover-with-dr-brett-salkeld-and-jonah-sall
https://www.lisboa2023.org/en/
https://www.lisboa2023.org/en/
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86286663850?pwd=VDJLUzMrMHZack96ZnF0dmpzL3F6UT09 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86286663850?pwd=VDJLUzMrMHZack96ZnF0dmpzL3F6UT09 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86286663850?pwd=VDJLUzMrMHZack96ZnF0dmpzL3F6UT09 
http://archregina.sk.ca/synod-2021-2023
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Opportunity for young professionals:
Young Catholic Professionals (YCP) (https://www.
youngcatholicprofessionals.org) is an apostolate based in 
the US for young adults. A number of young adults in our 
diocese have expressed interest in attending their YCP 
Conference in Frisco, Texas at the end of April.  https://www.
youngcatholicprofessionals.org/events/thy-will-be-done-
2022-ycp-conference If you would be interested in being 
part of a small group that would travel to this conference 
(and would fundraise together) please email the Office 
of Youth and Young Adult Ministry as soon as possible at 
oyyam@archregina.sk.ca

Camp Monahan 2022 Camp Season
Camp Monahan is excited to share that registration for our 
2022 camping season is now open!  We are looking forward 
to another amazing summer with great new programs and 
activities.  Find out more about what is happening and your 
registration at www.campmonahan.ca.

Trinity Manor at Westerra: Welcome Home! 
Happy Valentines Day from all of us at Trinity Manor
No matter how you’ve reached this point in your life, the bottom 
line is you deserve the best. Regina’s own Trinity Manor, 
proudly a part of Emmanuel Care community, has challenged 
the standard for retirement living and with our affordable prices 
starting at $2245, luxury retirement living is more accessible 
than ever! Our services promote opportunities for our residents’ 
personal growth while providing stimulating and entertaining 
activities. Attend daily Mass, receive the sacraments, or 
spend time in quiet reflection in our tranquil chapel. At the 
end of the day sit by the window and enjoy country sunsets, 
10 mins from downtown.  Our residents reveal “Trinity 
Manor’s best-kept secret is the view”. Book your personal 
tour now by contacting Janet at 306-550-8077 or visit us at  
www.trinitymanorregina.ca.

Archdiocese of Regina
445 Broad Street North
Regina, SK  S4R 2X8

(306) 352-1651
Please send Bulletin Announcements to:

communications@archregina.sk.ca

Events Offered through the Diocese of Prince Albert 
in February focusing on the Year of Amoris Laetitia...

particularly relationships and marriage.
For Better or Worse: The Gift of Sacramental Marriage
Presenters Peter and Madeline Oliver are the co-founders 
of Olive Branch Marriage and Family Ministry.
Catholic, Separated or Divorced: Now What?
Thursday, February 17  from 7:30 - 8:30 PM
In a recent document, Pope Francis spoke about the pastoral 
care of couples who are struggling in their marriages and 
the care of those who have separated or divorced. In this 
interactive evening presentation, participants will hear 
about the importance of resilience, grief, and healing, 
embracing the challenge in their current marital state to 
become stronger and grow in love wherever the path may 
lead. Register HERE.
Presenters Peter and Madeline Oliver are the co-founders 
of Olive Branch Marriage and Family Ministry.
The Joy of Love: Pope Francis’ Vision of Marriage and 
Love in the Family
Thursday, February 24 from 7:30 - 8:30 PM
In a document entitled the Joy of Love, Pope Francis shares 
his vision of marriage and love in the family. Through the 
lens of mercy and love, he speaks realistically of the real 
struggles that couples face and the day-to-day challenges 
of family life; as well as, the beauty and gift of marriage and 
family life. Register HERE.
During an evening presentation, Dr. Josephine Lombardi 
will break open the beauty of Pope Francis’ vision and 
share with us the Joy of Love. Dr. Lombardi is a well-known 
Canadian theologian, author, and gifted presenter. She is a 
wife, a mother, and a teacher. This evening is sure to be a 
blessing to all who attend.

For more information visit the Prince Albert Diocese  
Office of Evangelization and Catechesis page at:  

https://www.padiocese.ca/evangelization-and-catechesis

Youth Ministry 101 a NET Ministries Podcast
NET Ministries of Canada is launching a new podcast called 
Youth Ministry 101 where you can learn tips, tricks and 
hear stories to help reach youth in your life, parish, or youth 
group! The podcast launched on January 18th and a new 
episode will come out every two weeks until summer 2022! 
Search NET Canada on YouTube, Spotify, Apple Podcasts 
or Google Podcasts. For more information visit www.
netcanada.ca or email communications@netcanada.ca.

https://www.youngcatholicprofessionals.org
https://www.youngcatholicprofessionals.org
https://www.youngcatholicprofessionals.org/events/thy-will-be-done-2022-ycp-conference
https://www.youngcatholicprofessionals.org/events/thy-will-be-done-2022-ycp-conference
https://www.youngcatholicprofessionals.org/events/thy-will-be-done-2022-ycp-conference
http://www.campmonahan.ca 
http://www.campmonahan.ca 
http://www.trinitymanorregina.ca
https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZwudOqtqzMjG9bhpjBt5eUicn5q4b1LS39a
https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZAlcuCsrjoqH9M_ClC8FKpTE9Yhofy2wWQy
https://www.padiocese.ca/evangelization-and-catechesis 
http://www.netcanada.ca
http://www.netcanada.ca


 Please support 
these great local 
businesses that 

support our  
parish! 

To join these other great advertisers contact Joe Frohlick at 306-789-2993 or jfrohlic@gmail.com 

In spring of 1920, Ronald Groome was issued Canadian  
commercial pilot's license No. 1. Groome's business partner, Robert 
McCombie, received aero engineer's license No. 1; their airfield (in 

Regina's Lakeview district) became Canada's first  
licensed “air harbour”; and their Canadian-built JN-4 (Can)  

Canuck was registered G-CAAA - the first licensed aircra  in Canada  


